KNOXVILLE CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING

January 10, 2009 Sacred Heart Cathedral, Knoxville

The meeting was opened with a prayer by Fr. Alex.     

Those present:  Greg English, Debbie Ferreri, Jim Heath, Steve Pacitti, Sharon Prohaska, Beatriz Rincon, Lois Schering, Kay Sheldon, Fr. Alex Waraksa, and guest Sue Heath. 

Lois read a letter from the Association of the Miraculous Medal for perpetual enrollment for Ginger.  Jim will send the card and pertinent materials to Ginger Hutton.  All present signed the card.  Lois also announced that members of two group reunions at Our Lady of Fatima Church in Alcoa had offered palanca for the Secretariat meeting.

Jim announced that Maria Martinez, School of Leaders, Spanish Chair, was resigning from the Secretariat for health reasons.  A replacement will be sought.   

All present prayed the Leader’s Prayer and participated in the Leaders’ Group Reunion.

Secretary:  Kay

· Kay stated that there were two spelling errors in the minutes of the October meeting and three corrections to the minutes, which had been done.

· The minutes had been posted on the website.   

· The minutes were approved as corrected.  

· Kay passed around a Secretariat contact list and asked all present to make any necessary additions or corrections.

Treasurer:  Debbie

· Debbie distributed the Treasurer’s report (attached).  The bank balance as of January 7, 2009, was $3083.08.

· Debbie stated that donations for the annual appeal were down.  This is probably due to the economy.

· National and Regional dues need to be paid.

· The Treasurer’s Report was accepted. 

Pre Cursillo: Angie  (No report given due to the absence of Angie)

Cursillo: Greg, Steve, and Beatrice   

· Steve stated that he and Greg will soon meet with the men’s rector for the fall weekend.  No rectora has been selected for the women’s fall weekend.

· The Men’s weekend is tentatively scheduled for September 10 – 13, 2009, and the Women’s weekend for October 1 – 4, 2009.

· Beatrice will determine tentative dates for the two Spanish weekends.

· Lois suggested that a team application form be developed and used for future team members.  She suggested that a sub-committee be formed to do this and volunteered to be on the sub-committee with Greg and Steve.  

Post Cursillo: Sharon 

· Sharon reported that she would like to plan a spring Grand Ultreya.

· She will contact Dick Shriver to help work with the parish reps.

· Robb Morris continues to do a great job with the Cursillo website.

· Sharon asked that everyone contribute an article to the Rooster Crows.  She will send out an E-mail assigning a month to each Secretariat member.

· She is constantly replacing the closing booklets for the weekend on an as needed basis.

· Jim stated that we need a Palanca leader for the diocese.  Hopefully we can have both an English and a Spanish leader.

School of Leaders, English: Lois

· The November School of Leaders was very poorly attended..  

· The next School of Leaders will be held February 7, 2009 at St. Thomas Church in Lenoir City.

· Lois asked for suggestions for topics for 2009.  Several were given.   

School of Leaders, Hispanic: Maria   (No report given due to the absence of Maria)

· Beatriz will do the Spanish School of Leaders in February.

· All Schools of Leaders for 2009 will be held at St. Thomas Church in Lenoir City.

Spiritual Director:  Father Alex

· Fr. Alex reminded us that we need to pray for Maria in her sickness.

· Fr. Alex stated that Fr. Robert Braun, Regional Spiritual Director was in the hospital again.  His community superiors have asked that he be relieved of all his duties.  Fr. Alex will help with the Regional Encounter in Memphis.

· Jim asked if Deacon John Riehl could be asked to help in the Spiritual Director’s position.  Several other names were also mentioned.    

Lay Director:  Jim 

· Jim stated that all of his comments would be made under Old Business or New Business.  

Old Business

· Steve stated that the responsibilities for future Rectors and Rectoras would be to schedule a post weekend for new cursillistas finishing the weekend.

· Fr. Ales stated that the Spanish Secretariat is moving forward.

New Business 

· Lois made a motion that a new position for Music be created on the Secretariat.  The motion was seconded by Debbie.  Discussion was held as to the responsibilities of this position.       

· The Secretariat voted to create the Music position as a voting position.

· Jim will begin the notification process for the new Music position and the vacant position of School of Leaders, Spanish.  

· Jim then discussed changes to the By-laws and the Pastoral Plan.  He will send a copy to each member opf the Secretariat and ask for comments.  The by-laws and the Pastoral Plan were provisionally approved.

· The 2009 calendar was discussed and tentatively set.  

· The Diocese has donated $4000.00 to Cursillo for 2008.  The Secretariat voted to give $2000.00 of this money to the Spanish Secretariat.

· The address on the bank statements was discussed.  Debbie will check with the diocese about the proper mailing address to use.

· Discussion was then held on obtaining a Cursillo debit or credit card.  Debbie had discussed the issue with the bank and they had suggested a credit card rather than a debit card.  Lous stated that it was easier for her to use a Cursillo credit card rather than her personal credit card when ordering supplies.  Steve made a motion that we get a credit card.  Lois seconded the motion.  Debbie will pursue acquiring a credit card.  

    Action Items and Administration   

· Jim reviewed the “to do” assignments and will E-mail this “to do” list to all Secretariat members.  

Fr. Alex led the closing prayer and all present prayed the Our Father, Hail Mary, and Glory Be. 

NEXT SECRETARIAT MEETING WILL BE APRIL 25,

OUR LADY OF FATIMA CHURCH, ALCOA

                                                       Respectfully submitted,

                                                        Kay Sheldon, Secretary

